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September 11, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The attached ordinance, if adopted, would change the term of our banking services contract from three years to five.  The primary reason for doing so is to improve the competitiveness of the bidding process and therefore keep our banking costs as low as possible.  In our last bid in 2000, the Bank of America expressed concern over the length of the contract.  For the first time since we began bidding for services in 1979, the Bank of America did not submit a bid.

We have completed a brief survey of other local governments and found that no one else has a similar three-year contract period.  The Port of Seattle contract is for a five-year period and can be extended for up to two additional one-year periods.  Similarly, the State of Washington uses a three-year contract that can be extended year-by-year up to total period of seven years.  The City of Seattle can extend their contract for up to two years beyond the base three-year period.

The trend is clearly towards having a longer contract period for banking services.  For both the local government and the servicing bank, there is a tremendous cost and effort associated with making the transfer to a new service provider.  The three-year period deters banks from bidding on such contracts because the resource commitment is so large and the potential payback period is so small.  We believe that by changing to a five-year contract period we will be able to attract more than the two bids we received during the 2000 bid process.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please contact Bob Cowan, Manager of the Finance & Business Operations Division, at (206) 684-1935 or Scott Matheson, Cash Management Supervisor, at (206) 296-7310.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
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Bob Cowan, Manager, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES


Scott Matheson, Cash Management Supervisor, DES

